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7130 Spring Street- Racine, Wisconsin 53406 – (262) 886-3610 – Fax (262) 886-6286 

Also Available in on the Web at http://members.romalodge.com/newsletter.html 

JANUARY 2022 ISSUE 
 

 
Roma Lodge Brothers, 
 
I hope this letter finds you all safe and healthy and that each of 
you had a Blessed and Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
 
The Members Dining Room will be fully staffed on Fridays and 
Saturdays.  We hope to roll out the full menu sometime in 
January.  I want to thank all of you that are taking the time to 
make reservations.  With rising prices and staffing limitations, 
reservations are key to keeping waste to a minimum.  The 
reservation line is 886-8850. 
 
The Wednesday night buffet has been doing very well the last 
few weeks and has been offering more of a variety of items.  If 
anyone is interested in volunteering to help on the buffet, even 
once a month, please contact me.  Reservations are always 
recommended as this helps us plan for staffing and food 
preparation.  The reservation line is 886-8850.  Due to 
increasing prices, pricing for the buffet beginning in January 
will be $11.50, $10.50 for seniors 55 and older and $6.50 for 

kids. 
 
Bingo participation has been excellent!  Bingo has always been 
an important function here at Roma Lodge and requires many 
volunteers.  If you have the time to volunteer, please contact 
Jim Faraone or Mike Peratt. 
 
The next Roma Lodge Membership meeting is scheduled for 
Friday, January 14th at 7:00 PM.  The next Roma Lodge Board 
of Directors meeting will be Tuesday, January 11th at 6:30 PM. 
We will continue to do everything we can to keep our meetings 
as safe as possible for our members. 
 
Che Dio vi benedica! (God Bless you all!) 
 

Frank L. Bisotti 
President

 

JANUARY 2022 EVENTS 

 Saturday, January 1 New Year’s Day 
 Tuesday, January 4 National Spaghetti Day 
 Tuesday, January 11 Board of Directors Meeting 
 Friday, January  14 Membership Meeting 
 Sunday, January 16 Roma Lodge Cribbage Tournament 
 Monday, January 17 Martin Luther King Day 
 Thursday, January 27 National Chocolate Cake Day 
 

 

 
The regularly scheduled January membership meeting is Friday, January 14th at 7:00 PM. 
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DOORS OPEN – 4:00 PM 

FOOD SERVICE – 4:45 PM 

BINGO START – 6:00 PM 

 

If you would like to volunteer your time, please contact: 

 Jim Faraone:  262-657-1244 – jfaraone@wi.rr.com 

 Mike Peratt:  262-942-1212 – mperatt22@yahoo.com 

 Ed Morelli (January Captain):  262-994-6296 – edmorelli1209@gmail.com 

 

 
The following gentleman is scheduled to be voted on at the January 14, 2022, Membership Meeting. 
 
Paul Crivello - Age 46 
Lives in Mt. Pleasant, WI 
Born in West Allis, WI 
Program Manager at Amazon 
Single, two daughters aged 14 and 17 
Father is of Italian descent 
Engaged to the daughter of Don Cicero 
Proponent: Don Cicero 

FEBRUARY 2022 EVENTS 

 Wednesday, February 2 Groundhog Day 
 Sunday, February 6 Roma Lodge Cribbage Tournament 
  Super Bowl Sunday 
 Tuesday, February 8 Board of Directors Meeting 
 Wednesday, February 9 National Pizza Day 
 Friday, February  11 Membership Meeting 
 Saturday, February 12 Lincoln’s Birthday 
 Monday, February 14 Valentine’s Day 
 Thursday, February 17 Random Acts of Kindness Day 
 Monday, February 21 President’s Day 
 Tuesday, February 22 Washington’s Birthday 
 Thursday, February 24 National Peanut Butter Day 

 
 

  

 

Through the end of January, 2022, for every $100 

worth of Roma gift cards you purchase, you will 

receive an additional $20 of gift card credit. 

See Briana to purchase your cards. 

  

mailto:jfaraone@wi.rr.com
mailto:mperatt22@yahoo.com
mailto:edmorelli1209@gmail.com
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Lonita (Lonnie) Perrelle 
 
October 23, 1942 – November 24, 2021 
 

RACINE - Lonita J. Cotteleer-Perrelle 
("Lonnie"), 79, passed away 
peacefully at Ascension All Saints 
Hospital on Wednesday, November 
24, 2021. Lonnie was born October 
23, 1942, in Chicago, IL, to the late 
Samuel Serpe and Julia Jeanette (nee 
Haupt) Serpe. She lived in Melrose 
Park, Chicago, Palatine, and Prairie 

Grove, Illinois, before moving to Racine in 1994. At times, 
Lonnie made a winter home in Florida at the Ocean Reef 
Club in Key Largo and recently at the Summit Greens Adult 
Community in Clermont, FL. 
 
On January 1, 1983, in Las Vegas, NV, Lonnie was united in 
marriage to her late husband Thomas "Tom" Cotteleer. 
Following Tom's passing, Lonnie found love again, and on 
January 5, 2013, in St. Paul the Apostle Catholic Church, 
she married Eugene "Gene" Perrelle, who she preceded in 
death by just two days. Gene Perrelle passed away at 
Ascension All Saints on Friday, November 26, 2021. 
 
Lonnie graduated from Trinity High School in River Forest, 
IL in 1960, and attended nursing school from 1960-1962. 
However, she found her career calling in the world of 
Information Technology –where she distinguished herself 
as a true pioneer for all women in that field. Lonnie served 
as the first female Computer Operator at CNA Insurance 
Company. She later worked at IBM. She then moved to a 
start-up called 
 
'Computer Technology' in Skokie, IL, and then to ASI in Elk 
Grove Village, IL. Following ASI, Lonnie worked with her 
husband Tom Cotteleer at Amer-Cal Inc. in Arlington 
Heights, IL. She continued working with Tom at all their 
companies, including LBC Sports, Information Technology 
Group, and Performance Plus Inc. Many know that Lonnie 
also served as the 'go to' person for computer technical 
issues for any neighbor or community organization that 
knew enough to ask her for help. 
 
Surviving Lonnie are her loving children: Jennifer 
Cotteleer, David (Amy) Cotteleer, Christopher (Tracie) 
Cotteleer, Mark (Angela) Cotteleer, James Randall "Rand" 
(Marisa) Cotteleer, and John Cotteleer; grandchildren 
(who affectionately called her Grandma and 
Grammoggie): Reilly, Luke, Jakob, Caitlin, Ryan, Andrew, 
Matthew, Laine, April, Grace, and Jaclyn; sisters: Mary 
(Wayne) Barto, Angela (Wayne) Kruzel, Florence (James) 

Orlik, Rose Ann Serpe and Camille (John) Becker; brothers: 
Michael (Diana) Serpe and Lawrence (Patty Harris) Serpe; 
sister-in-law Sue(Jerry) Oxenford; nieces & nephews: Lisa 
Mills, Jaime (Chris) Kruzel-Thomas, Kristen Michaels, 
Michele (Steven) Kruzel-Polanski, James (Lauren) Orlik, 
Erin (Craig) Fowles, Jessica (Brad) Osborn, Julia Opalinski, 
Samuel Serpe, James Serpe, Leo Serpe, and her great 
nieces and nephews. Lonnie also leaves behind many 
other relatives and friends, too numerous to mention by 
name. We will all dearly miss her. Lonnie was preceded in 
death by her brothers: James Serpe and Mark (Roberta) 
Serpe; nieces: Christine Serpe and Erica Barto Bald; 
parents, Samuel and Julia (nee: Haupt) Serpe; and 
brother-in-law Joseph (Marilyn) Cotteleer, and sister-in-
law Anita (James) Serpe. 
 
A combined Mass of Christian Burial for Lonnie and Gene 
was celebrated on Monday, December 6, 2021. 
 
Memorials to "Kenosha Special Olympics" have been 
suggested. 
 
DRAEGER-LANGENDORF FUNERAL HOME AND 
CREMATORY. 

 
Our sincere condolences go out to Lonnie’s family. 

 

Eugene (Gene) Perrelle 
 
October 26, 1933 – November 26, 2021 
 

RACINE – Eugene "Gene" Ronald 
Perrelle, age 88, passed away 
peacefully, at Ascension – All Saints 
Hospital on Friday, November 26, 
2021. 
 
A lifetime resident, Gene was born in 
Racine on October 26, 1933 to the 
late Eugene "Chester" and Edith (nee: 

Aiello) Perrelle. He graduated from St. Catherine's High 
School in 1952. On August 6, 1955 in St. Edward's Catholic 
Church, he was united in marriage with the love of his life, 
Mary Ann (nee Feil) Perrelle, who passed away May 17, 
2011. Years forward, Gene found love again and on 
January 5, 2013 in St. Paul the Apostle Catholic Church, he 
married Lonita "Lonnie" (nee Serpe) Cotteleer, who 
preceded him in death just two days prior on November 
24, 2021. 
 
He began his working career as manager of Kinney Shoe 
Store in Downtown Racine. After, he became a sales rep. 
with Strickland Trucking before founding Personnel Inc., a 
truck driver leasing company. Finally, he became the 
devoted owner/operator of Siam Transportation Co. in 
Racine, from where he retired. Gene was charter member 
of St. Paul the Apostle Catholic Church and, through the 
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years, was also active at St. Lucy Catholic Church. Proud of 
his Italian heritage, he was a longtime member of Roma 
Lodge. Gene was an avid golfer and all-around Wisconsin 
team sports fan. In retirement, he always looked forward 
to spending winters in sunny Florida. Above all, he 
absolutely loved his family and was so very proud of his 
children and grandchildren. 
 
Surviving are his children: Mark (Christine) Perrelle, Tim 
(Stacy) Perrelle and Ginna Perrelle; grandchildren, 
Annmarie, Joe, Nicholas, Kara and Jake Perrelle; sisters: 
Yvonne Ewers (Gary Myers) and Debbie Wolff; sister-in-
law, Joan Feil; brother-in-law, Jack Burant; nieces, 
nephews, other relatives and friends-too numerous to 
mention all by name. 
 
Gene was also preceded in death by his sisters: Rosemarie 
(Wes) Follet and Lucille (Roger) Meyer; Mary Ann's 
parents, Frank and Catherine (nee Kropp) Feil, Sr.; 
brothers-in-law, Earl Rago, David Ewers, Craig Wolff , 
Bernie Feil and Frank Feil, Jr.; and sister-in-law, Cathy 
Burant. 

 
A combined Mass of Christian Burial for Gene and Lonnie 
was celebrated on Monday, December 6, 2021. 
 
Memorials to "Kenosha Special Olympics" have been 
suggested.. 
 
DRAEGER-LANGENDORF FUNERAL HOME AND 
CREMATORY. 

 
Our sincere condolences go out to Gene’s family. 
 

William R. Pinnow 
 
September 12, 1930 – December 24, 2021 
 

Details to follow.  Please watch your e-mails. 
 
MARSESH-MEREDTH AND ACKLAM FUNERAL HOME AND 
CREMATORY 
 

 

 
  

ROMA LODGE IS RESUMING THE MEMBESHIP CALLING TREE 
 
Funeral Service Calling Tree Schedule 
The Calling Tree schedule includes those members whose names are listed on the Membership List 
between: 

Adamowicz, Randy – Dal Vecchio, Alessandro 
 
If you are notified of a funeral during your scheduled three-month period, you are expected to attend 
to represent the Lodge.  You are not required to attend every funeral; however, you are encouraged 
to attend at least one during the quarter.  Other members are also encouraged to attend.  There will 
be a special Roma Lodge sign in book at the service for members who attend to verify that they are 
fulfilling their obligation. 

Sick and Shut-ins 
On behalf of the members of Roma Lodge, the Sick and Shut-ins Committee sends flowers 
to the funeral of deceased members as well as Get Well Cards to members who are 
hospitalized or ailing at home. If you know of a Roma Lodge brother who passed away or is 
hospitalized or ill at home, contact Dennis Porcaro, apprlservices@netscape.net or by phone 
at (262) 884-9121. 

mailto:apprlservices@netscape.net
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Buon Compleanno e Tanti Auguri 

Happy Birthday to our Roma Lodge Brothers Born in January 
 

January 1 Randy Adamowicz January 12 Keith Redell January 23 Angelo Casciaro 

 Russ Weyers January 14 Edward J. Goebel January 24 Bud Alfano 

January 2 Richard K. Nygro  Jerome Miller  James Carravetta 

January 4 Gary Lipor January 16 Mark Ruffolo January 25 Joseph Grauwels  

January 6 David Arvai January 18 Matt Montemurro January 26 Michael DeRose 

 Tim Monfeli January 19 Carmelo Bruno January 28 Roger DeRose  

January 7 Emilio Infusino  Timothy Vite  Patrick Diem 

January 8 Kenneth Hotchkiss January 20 William D. Chiapete January 29 Vincent Caira Sr  

January 9 Joseph Cicero  Michael Fumo January 30 Michael Bishop 

January 11 Frank Mazzie Jr.  Donald Vena  Thomas P. Chiapete  

January 12 Michael Harscher January 22 Michael Peratt  

 

List compiled from the Roma Lodge Membership Files.  Contact Mike Peratt, mperatt22@yahoo.com if corrections are 

needed. 

2021 Roma Lodge Golf League 
(By Pat Tierney) 

 
The Roma Lodge Golf League concluded its 2021 season on October 11th with a shortened 
scramble at Ives Grove Golf Course, due to rain on the 14th hole.  Golf was followed by a 
wonderful dinner consisting of appetizers, a wonderful steak sandwich dinner prepared by our 
new Chef Michael Bolton, and a tomato salad by Sous Chef Ralph Lipari.  

 
The 2021 season consisted of 12 golf dates spread over the summer and early fall with at least one scramble each month.  
This year, the league held 2 scrambles in Burlington at the Browns Lake Golf Course.  The outing on June 28th concluded with 
a picnic at George Chardukian’s home on Bohner’s Lake, and following the August 30th scramble, golfers had dinner at a local 
restaurant in Burlington. 
 
Once again, the league had excellent attendance this year with a 61.5% participation rate (based on roster on file), an average 
of 16 golfers for each outing.  The League represents a great way for members to get acquainted and/or to get reacquainted 
with those members that head to warmer climates over the winter months.  The Lodge encourages all members to get 
involved, the league is nonmandatory so if you can only make it once or at every outing you are always welcome.  A gracious 
thank you to all members participating in this year’s golf league.  I am already contemplating some changes next year to add 
to our enjoyment.  If anyone has suggestions and/or to get on the email list for 2022, contact me at 262-960-2855 or 
teamtierney@sbcglobal.net.  

 

mailto:teamtierney@sbcglobal.net


Page | 6 
 

 

 $10 Main Pool $5 Side Pool 
 1st Place - Mike Dlugi 1st Place - Mike Dlugi 
 2nd Place - Jim Faraone 2nd Place - Jeff Chiapette 
 3rd Place - Jeff Chiapette 3rd Place - Nancy Litrenta 
 4th Place - Nancy Litrenta 4th Place - Jim Degersteel 
  
 $15 Side Pool 
 1st Place - Mike Dlugi 
 2nd Place - Nancy Litrenta 
 3rd Place - Jim Degersteel 
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2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS ELECTIONS 
 
Nominations will be made at the February 11, 2022, Membership Meeting for four (4) director positions for 
the 2022-2024 term.  The Directors whose regular terms expire in March 2022 are Jason Evitts, Jack LeRose, 
Dennis Porcaro, and Bill Pucci Jr.  
 
The election will be held on Friday, March 11, 2022.  To be a nominee, a prospective candidate must: 
 

• Be a member in good standing as of February 2022 

• Have been a member of the Lodge for at least two years and completed his probationary period. 

• Accept the nomination at the time it is presented at the February meeting.  If he is unable to be 
present, he must have a representative deliver his written acceptance of the nomination at the 
meeting.  

• Not be a purveyor to the Lodge 

• Not work in a paid position for the Lodge or receive a salary or hourly wage from the Lodge, except 
for those positions on the Board that are salaried. 

 
Those interested in being candidates for these positions should contact Jeff DeMatthew at 
dematthew@ameritech.com or 262-880-7474 or Jon Morelli at roma.secretary.jam@gmail.com or 262-994-
2861. 
 
Those who accept nominations must submit a candidate’s statement to Jon Morelli at 
roma.secretary.jam@gmail.com by Sunday, February 20, 2022, highlighting their history with the Lodge  
and why they wish to serve as a Roma Lodge Board member.  These statements will be published in the March  
Newsletter 

mailto:dematthew@ameritech.com
mailto:roma.secretary.jam@gmail.com
mailto:roma.secretary.jam@gmail.com


 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

ROMA LODGE 
Racine’s Most Prestigious Banquet Facility 

Receptions, Meetings, Parties 
262-886-6286 

 

JAMES A. PITTS GREGORY A. PITTS 
Attorneys at Law – Roma Lodge members 

 
Civil Trials / Personal Injury / Business Disputes / 

Insurance Claims / Workers Compensation / Disability 
 

Schoone, Leuck, Kelley, Pitts & Pitts, S.C. 
6800 Washington Avenue, Racine, WI 53408-5600 

www.pittslaw.com (262) 886-8240 

 
 

 

 

 

 

RACINE’S #1 BINGO - Every Thursday Night 
$2,150 Paper Sheet & Last Game for $400 

Prizes! Come for Dinner- Doors Open at 4:00 
Games Start at 6:00 pm –SMOKE FREE 

 

Southwest Dental Group 
Dr. Richard L. DeFurio 

Dr. David L DeFurio 

Dr. Stephen N. Norwich 

2601 Taylor Ave   262-632-3156 
www.sw-dental.com 

  

 
 

 

Deadline for information for the February 2022 Newsletter is January 20, 2022.  Comments, 
suggestions, and articles of interest to our members are welcome at roma.secretary.jam@gmail.com. 

 

Jon Morelli,  Roma Lodge Secretary 

http://gallery.romalodge.com/view/main.jpg.html
mailto:roma.secretary.jam@gmail.com

